

In the Loop Mayor's Newsletter

Mayor Kevin Hardman

CityofSharonville.com

New Council Member

On Tuesday, July 20th Glen Lovitt was sworn in at the Sharonville City Council meeting as council member for Ward 1. The previous Ward 1 council representative, Shayok Dutta, moved out of the area. He can be reached at his city email at glovitt@cityofsharonville.com.



City of Sharonville Named Best Workplace

For the fourth year in a row, the City of Sharonville has been selected for Ohio Business Magazine's Best Workplace Award. We will be featured in their summer magazine. To be named a fourth year in a row is an incredible honor. It recognizes past success and is an inspiration to remember what has allowed us to achieve it is our continuous desire for improvement.

Sharonville offers many benefits to employees, but among the most unique is the Sharonville Gives program. This program allows employees paid leave to volunteer for charitable organizations that operate in the city. Employees are encouraged to seek out experiences that are meaningful to them. Through this program, it allows employees to give back and strengthen the community in which they work while building meaningful relationships and promoting work/life balance.

Thank you to Mayor Kevin Hardman and the other elected officials for their leadership and support. Winning this award again this year is a true testament to the dedication of Sharonville's public employees and their commitment to working together for the benefit of the Sharonville community.





Infrastructure Progress & Improvements

ROAD CONSTRUCTION UPDATES

SHARON & MOSTELLER ROADS

Work has begun on Sharon Road at Mosteller Road. Improvements include a right-turn lane from west bound Sharon Road onto northbound Mosteller Road, rebuilding the traffic signal at that intersection, making drainage improvements to accommodate the widening, and repaving Sharon Road from Mosteller Road east to the rail yard overpass. The roadway widening, resurfacing and pavement marking is planned for completion by the end of this year with the traffic signal work being completed in the spring. The dedicated right-turn lane will allow for alternate routes off of Sharon Road during railroad crossing stoppages.



KEMPER ROAD RESURFACING

Construction will begin in August with an estimated completion in spring 2022. The project consists of repaving Kemper Road from Chester Road to the west edge of Mosteller Road, excluding the railroad tracks and bridge over Mill Creek. Additional work includes spot pavement



and curb repairs as needed, replacing existing asphalt sidewalks west of Canal Road with concrete sidewalk, providing curb ramps at Gondola Street, providing curb ramps and cross walks at the intersection of Kemper Road and Canal Road to provide a safer pedestrian crossing of Canal Road and Kemper Road.

HAUCK ROAD & ROUTE 42

HAUCK ROAD

The road will be widened from two to three lanes between Reading Road and US 42. The 3rd lane will be a center left-turn lane. The project will also include the addition of a sidewalk on the north side of the roadway. Hauck Road is likely to only see the large culvert replacement this year, which will require a 45 day closure of the road to thru traffic. The majority of the Hauck Road roadway work is scheduled to be completed during the 2022 construction season.



US 42 AND I-275 RAMPS

The planned improvements include:

- The addition of a dedicated rightturn lane from US 42 southbound onto Hauck Road
- An additional right-turn lane from I-275 westbound onto US 42
- An additional dedicated left-turn lane (going from one to two) from US 42 southbound onto eastbound I-275
- The realignment of the I-275 eastbound exit ramp to align with the opposing entrance ramp, and elimination of one traffic light

GORMAN PARK

Demolition is complete and construction continues at Gorman Park to make way for a brand new splash pad, shelter, bathroom facility and parking lot! The playground remains open during construction. Please respect the orange fencing and stay out of the construction zone.







Stars & Stripes

Stars & Stripes

Beneath the Lights

Beneath the Lights

EXPLOSIVE

HIT!

















IN THE LOOP



Touch-A-Truck

It's back for 2021! Fun for all ages with vehicles from emergency, transportation, public works and food trucks! Bring your family Monday, August 2nd, 9:30am to 1pm to the Sharonville Convention Center.



Police Station Open House

Now is your chance to get a tour of this gem! Visit Tuesday, August 3rd, 3-7pm. Drop by for a tour and light refreshments. FREE Kona Ice will be available for our quests!



Public Input Open House

On Wednesday, August 4th, 6-8pm drop in to the Sharonville Cultural Arts Center to share your thoughts on the Downtown Loop Streetscape for Depot Square and Creek & Walnut Roads.



HorrorHound Weekend

The most popular event at Sharonville Convention Center is returning September 10th-12th. Day and weekend passes are available. Visit https://www.horrorhoundweekend.com/ for more event details.



Zoning Code Update

As part of the Sharonville 2030 Plan, the City is diligently working on drafting and reviewing chapters to update the planning and zoning code. You can review draft documents at https://www.sharonville2030.com/.



Back to School

Students begin to return to school buildings on Thursday, August 12th. Please slowdown in school zones and be aware of school crossings.



